
MOLLYMOOK	BRIDGE	CLUB	INC	
	

MINUTES	OF	THE	COMMITTEE	MEETING	HELD	AT	THE	CLUB	ROOMS,	
Via	Zoom,	Monday	4	October,	2021	at	5pm	

	
Present:	Lauri	Perino	(LP),	Kevin	Tant	(KT),	Ross	Milbourne	(RM),	Rae	Duffy	(RD),	Rowena	Barton	
(RB),	Moira	Heath	(MH),	Margaret	Callan	(MC),	Helene	Downes	(HD). 
	
Apologies:		Nil	

	
Welcome	&	Previous	Minutes:	The	President	welcomed	the	Committee	&	thanked	them	
for	their	attendance.		
	
Treasurer’s	Report:		  
Year to date Profit is $7694, compared to last year’s $150, and $6624 the year before without covid. 
There is very little activity in the last few months, due to Covid (again). I have provided three P&L reports this 
month. The usual one, which is a stand alone, just for the month of September.  
We have paid congress expenses for directing and the masterpoints and will get the congress income with the 
Sept table money, from BBO. 
We paid for electricity for the first time in a while, but in profit for the year. 
	
Moved:	RM,	seconded	KT	
	
Secretary’s	Report:	
A			Membership	Applications:	Judith	Johnston,	Bob	and	Susan	Jones	
	

B.			Correspondence:	Nil		
	

Business	Arising	from	Previous	Minutes	

A. COVID	procedures	–	Althoughthe	club	is	allowed	to	re-open	as	of	Oct	11th,	it	was	decided	to	
delay	the	opening	for	a	week	to	Mon.	18	Oct,	to	prepare	and	to	allow	the	club	champs	to	finish	
being	played	online.		We	are	limited	to	4	per	sqm	so	members	will	need	to	pre-register	by	
messaging	or	phoning	KT.		(First	in	basis)		Masks	to	be	worn	at	all	times,	$3	per	session	
preferably	paid	in	advance,	temps	taken,	vaccination	certificate	to	be	shown	on	entry	at	first	
game	back,	wipes	and	sanitiser	available,	drinks	but	no	biscuits.				
	

B. Lessons	–	Ross	reported	that	5	people	completed	the	lessons.		One	intends	to	begin	playing	at	
the	club	when	play	resumes,	four	would	like	to	practice	together	at	home	first.		Ross	will	follow	
up	with	them	and	encourage	them	to	join	other	members	at	the	club	when	they	are	ready.	

	

C. Congress	–	The	congress	was	a	success.		There	were	51	tables	which	unexpectedly	meant	that	
BBO	split	the	field	in	two.		This	produced	two	winners	but	has	been	resolved	with	ABF.		Unsure	
how	it	went	financially	until	we	receive	the	funds	from	BBO.		

	
D. Bridge	Sessions	–	Mon,	Wed	and	Fri	BBO	sessions	will	cease	when	the	club	re-opens.				
	

General	Business.		

1. Xmas	Party	–	Last	year’s	format	went	well	so	agreed	that	Moira	would	ask	Bev	if	she	is	
available	and	Margaret	to	check	availability	with	Dunn	Lewis	Centre.		Preferred	date	Tues	7th		
Dec.	

	

Next	Meeting:		Mon	1	Nov,	5pm.			


